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April 15, 2022 
 

MUKILTEO WATER AND WASTEWATER DISTRICT  
2022 WATER SYSTEM IMPROVEMENTS  

 

3rd STREET ROAD CLOSURE  
APRIL 20, 2022 – MAY 9, 2022 

 

Notice:  
Starting Wednesday, April 20, 2022 a short section of 3rd Street on the west side of 
SR525 will be closed while the Mukilteo Water and Wastewater District’s (District) 
Contractor, Shoreline Construction, Inc. completes an underground boring to install a 
new water main underneath SR525.  The road closure is expected to last until May 9, 
2022. See map on the next page for the location of the road closure. 
 
Background:   
This work is part of the District’s 2022 Water System Improvements Project that began 
construction in mid-March and will replace approximately 2,800 lineal feet of 6-inch cast 
iron water main with 8-inch and 12-inch restraint joint ductile iron water main throughout 
the west side of Old Town Mukilteo.   
 
As part of this project, the existing 6” water main that crosses under SR525 at 3rd Street 
will be replaced with a new 12” water main.  This new connection is necessary for the 
District to continue to supply reliable, safe and clean water for both consumption and 
firefighting uses. 
 
To minimize traffic disruptions and to expedite the work, the new water main in this area 
will be installed by boring (drilling) the new main under SR525. The contractor will dig 
bore pits on the west and east sides of SR525 in 3rd Street and install a 24” steel casing 
by boring(drilling) it from one pit to the other.  Due to the location of other surrounding 
utilities, the bore pit on the west side of SR525 is unable to be excavated without a full 
road closure.  
 
During the closure, driveway access to residences will be maintained and the contractor 
will post a detour route for vehicles.  
 
Contact for Questions: 
The District appreciates your understanding and apologizes for any inconvenience this 
may cause. Please feel free to contact Engineering Manager Andrea Swisstack at 
aswisstack@mukilteowwd.org or 425-355-3355 for any questions or concerns with the 
project. More information on the project can be found on the District’s website at 
https://mukilteowwd.org/CivicAlerts.aspx?AID=50. 
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